
Clinton County Sheriff’s Office 
News Release 

 
 

TO:         Area News 
 
REPORTED BY:   Sgt. K. Pray 
 
APPROVED BY:  Lt. W. Dominy 
 
SUBJECT OF RELEASE:     Personal Injury Accident 
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT:                   Major N. Leon 
 
NAME OF SUBJECT(S):   Erin Bray / Rhiannon Alterio 
 
ADDRESS:            Altona, NY / Champlain, NY 
 
AGE/SEX:             38 year old female / 44 year old female 
 
NARRATIVE:       On February 11th, 2023 at 3:59PM, Clinton County Sheriff’s Deputies responded to the 
intersection of Champlain Street and Trahan Drive in Rouses Point for the report of a motor vehicle 
accident with personal injury and entrapment.  Upon arrival, it was found that Rhiannon Alterio was 
traveling west on Champlain Street when Erin Bray, who was traveling west on Champlain Street, 
allegedly entered the opposite lane and struck Alterio’s vehicle. 
 
DISPOSITION:    Alterio was evaluated by EMS on scene and transported to CVPH for further evaluation 
after a complaint of neck and arm pain.  Bray, and her passenger, were also evaluated by EMS on scene 
and signed off from receiving medical treatment.  At the time of press release, Alterio was still being 
evaluated.  Bray was ticketed for failing to keep right.  The Sheriff’s Office was assisted by Rouses Point 
Fire Department/EMS, Champlain Fire Department/EMS and New York State Police. 
 


